## GREENWOOD NEWS

Grace Young, Reporter

There was a large attendance for the Memorial Day Program at the Greenwood Cemetery Saturday morning. Principal Wesley Tennant said that the headline news proves we still need the old time ideals and principles to guide our lifes and keep our moral level high. We need to attend church ond live by its precents. Our past and live by its precepts. Our past wars have been fought to win and preserve freedoms and we should continue to stand for our beliefs.
Gary Chaffee read Logan's Orders,
and Wallace Holt escorted Rev.
Robert Myers, Principal Wesley
Tennant and Mrs. Robert Keegan, Auxiliary Chaplain, who read the prayer when the wreath was placed in memory of veterans. Hayden Cookecommanded the firing squad and taps were played by Donna Wallace, Janet Harken-rider and Kathy Koehler. Mrs. June Rollins, directed the Central School Band in three numbers.

Mrs. Robert Lamphier goes to Fredonia Thursday to bring her daughter, Miss Barbara Lamphier home after completing two years at the State University College at Fredonia. Barbara has been appointed as a student personnel assistant to serve 1964-65 year at SUC at Fredonia. She will receive a week of training in August and be assigned to a campus res-idence house.

The Sub District 20-A of the Dairymen's League Cooperative held a meeting Tuesday at the Re-organized Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints. Local delegate, Mrs. Ernest Scribner was hostess for the chicken dinner served by the women of the church Local deleserved by the women of the children for 12 delegates. The Sub District sponsored a Poster Contest from Steuben County School students in grades 3 - 8 on Health Dairyland Treasures. More than 65 posters were judged by Miss Ellen Young of Greenwood, Mrs. Homsell, R.F. 8, Mrs. Marie Hannahs of Addison and Mrs. Sandra Wilson of Bath. First Prize winners in Division One, Prize winners in States of Wayland; in Division Two 5th and 6th Grades, Marlena Lewis of in Division Three 7th of the States of States o and 6th Grades, Marlene Lewis of Jasper; and in Division Three 7th and 8th Grades, Mary Sky of Greenwood. Prizes for first three places in the three divisions will be awarded at the afternoon ses-sion of the Pomona Grange Dairy Festival at Bath, Saturday.

Greenwood Central School Band and Prince and Princess candiates Stanley Smith and Alexis Brown will be a part of the Dairy Parade at Bath, Saturday.

Miss Eleanor Acker, Baptist Rural Missionary at Dana, Kentucky, spoke and showed sides about her work at the May meeting of the Greenwood WSCS at the Methodist Church Thursday afternoon. Since the Supreme Court ruling on Prayer in schools, that work has because down from Court ruling on Prayer in schools, their work has bespect down from 50 classes to 6. They had four girls and now Eleanor and a young girl to assist carry on the work. They have rented a building for released time classes, also supervise several Sunday Schools, Vacation Bible Schools and summer tamps. Mrs. Robert Myers gave the invocation for the luncheon attended by 22 lacies and 6 children including 3 members of the South Camistee WSCS. Mrs. Joseph and Mrs. Ronald Nearpass were lostesses.

and Mrs. Ronald Nearpass were hostesses.
Mrs. Walter Jackson was elected President for 1964-65. Other officers elected were Mrs. Charence Stephens, Vice President Miss Grace Young Recording Secretary; Mrs. Elton White, Treasurer; Mrs. Albert Lamphier, Spiritual Lafe and Youth Secretary; Mrs. Howard Lamphier, Missionsry, Education, and Supply; Mrs. ary Education and Supply; Mrs. Robert Lamphier, Student and Personnel Missionary; Mrs. Ron; ald Nearpass, Promotiony Mrs. Toverne Stephens, Literature, gift was presented to Mrs. Vingil Hussey who resigned as Treasurer after about 14 years. The next meeting will be a picnic, June 11 at the Church with Mrs. Walter Jackson and Mrs. Howard Lamphier hosterses. Robert phier hostesses Mrs. Daisy Teribury fell in

Hornell Friday and sprained her ankle. She was a patient at the Bethesda Hospital for the week-

Merrit Osmin, who was a patient at the Bethesda Hospital, went to the home of his daughter, Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Allen in Wellsville.

Mrs. Grace Barnhart was a patient several days at the St. James Market Haspital

Mercy Hospital.

Mr. and Mrs. Freeman Dennison took their four daughters, Susan, Cynthia, Sandra and Bonnie to the Jones Memorial Hospital in Wellsville last week-end to have their tonsils removed.

Ray Van Theet, 82, a retired farmer of West Jasper, died at the Bethesda Hospital and was buried in the Greenwood Ceme-tery Wednesday afternoon with Rev. Merlin Loomis, Pastor of the West Jasper Wesleyan Church officiating. He had always lived in the Greenwood area. He was sur-vived by his wife. Alice; two daughters, Mrs. Mary York, Mrs. Vera Porter, both of Canisteo; two sons, Wilson of West Jasper and Paul Freeland of Adrian; several grandchildren and great grandchildren.

Mrs. Albert Lamphier, Mrs. Clarence Stephens, Mrs. Robert Lamphier and Miss Grace Young attended the WSCS Officers Training School of Arbert Trackers. ing School at Arkport Tuesday.

Mr. and Mrs. Ray Edwards of Hornell spent Decoration Day with her mother, Mrs. Clayton Scribner and attended the pro-

Mrs. Clarence Mattison and Mr. and Mrs. Donald Mattison of Corning attended the Memorial Program and were dinner guests of Mr. and Mrs. Reid Mattison of

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Ordway of Canisteo visited her parents, Mr. and Mrs. John Rogers, Saturday.

Podney Rurley was in Roches. ter Saturday to march in the Memorial Day Parade with his Reserve Unit

and Mrs. Frederick Samp-Falls were week-end guests of Mr. and Mrs. George Puffer and his mother, Mrs. Libbie Sampson.

Robert Streeter arrived home. Thursday from the State University of North Caroling at Raleigh. Friday, Mr. and Mrs. Marion Streeter and son, Robert, went to New London, Conn., to spend the week-and with their other son, Roger, at the Coast Guard Acad-

emy.

Miss Marie Campbell, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Wiley Campbell, arrived home Thursday from the Rob Jones University at Greenville, S. C.

Mr. and Mrs. Virgil Hussey

Mr. and Mrs. Virgil Hussey were at Houghton Saturday to take their daughter, Cheryl out for her birthday dinner.

Several from Greenwood attended the Memorial Day Chicken Bar B Que dinner at the Troupsburg Methodist Church.

Mrs. Raymond Carter and daughter of Buffalo called on Mrs. Blanche Wallace Wednesday.

Mrs. Pearl Bassett went to Triendship Thursday to spend sevents.

Friendship Thursday to spend several days with her sister, Mrs. Midred Allen.

Mrs. Jennie Carney of Nunda came Friday to spend several days visiting Mrs. Mary Streeter.

Redmond Goodno of Buffalo, spent the week and with his mother, Mrs. J. H. Goodno.
Mr. and Mrs. Elmer Gifford and

Mr. and Mrs. Limer Ginord and granddaughter, Cathy Butler of Buffalo were Friday night and Memorial Day guests of her Aunt, Miss Sabrey Stephens.

Twelve members of the Green-

Twelve members of the Greenwood Home Bureau had a yearend dinner party at the Hornell
Bowl, Wednesday night.

The West Greenwood H Sky
liners have built a window display
at Change Hardware, anowing a
Dairy Farm and mile for health

Mrs. Claude Plasmett and daughter, Miss Charlotte Daggett of
Delevan, were week-end guests of
her daughter, Mr. and Mrs. Albert Lampfiler.

Miss Elemor Acker left Tuesday to return to her work with
the Baptist Mid-Missions at Dana

Kentucky. She spent three weeks at the home of her father, Francis Acker and went all around the area speaking about her work.

## Greenwood Central School

Charles Lewis, R.D. 3, Greenwood, New York, has announced his candidacy for member of the Board of Education of the Greenwood Central School to replace Wayne Warriner, Warriner's term expires June 30 and he has amiounced that he will not seek reelection after 12 years on the Board. Lewis has lived in the Greenwood area for 30 years and is at present engaged in farming is at present engaged in farming on Jackson Hill. He attended Alfréd one year studying elec-tronics. He served in the Army for over 3½ years as a radio op-erator with the 85th Division. Lewis also served as assessor for the Town of Greenwood at one

Mr. and Mrs. Lewis have two children, both attending the Greenwood School.

senior or will

At an extra meeting of the Board of Education of the Green-Board of Education of the Green-wood Central School early last week, Mrs. Marjorie Matthews, Clerk to the Board, submitted a resignation effective July 1, 1964. The resignation will terminate al-most twenty years of consecutive service to the school district. She service to the school are service to the school are retary, a position later combined with District Clerk. Since 1959 she has served in the capacity of the ca District Clerk solely. The resignation was accepted with regrets and commendation for her work. The matter was discussed but no action taken for appointment of a replacement.

Shirley Cook, teacher of Home-making, was present to present a report on the work of the Future Homemaking on the local, county, and state level. Her report in-cluded the work of the girls who had-been elected to a regional or

state office.

The Principal reported on changes in the staff for the comin. The Board accepted with the resignation of Mrs. regret the resignation of Mrs Marian Hussey and Maurice Folts Mrs. Hussey has served the school Mrs. Hussey has served the school since September 1958, teaching Latin and French and doing part time work in the library. She will join her husband, former District Superintendent of School. Yirgil Hussey at North Chili where he is Director of Teacher Education at Roberts Wesleyan College.

Folts has been Director of Phys-Folts has been Director of Physical Education and Coach of Varsity athletics for the past two years. His teams have averaged about the 50% mark with the last basketball team qualifying for sectional playoffs, The track team has also been successful coming in second in the Steuben County D meet this year. Folts plans to teach and coach in the Hinsdale Central School from which he graduated before entering St. Bonaventure.

Bonaventure.

Also leaving the system will be Mrs. Flora Crawford, teacher of remedial work. Full time remedial work will be dropped for next year and the service obtained on a shared service basis through teacher hired by the Steuben. County Board of Cooperative Educational services. She and her husband plan to return to their home in Florida.

Myron Phillips, Director of Guidance, has announced that he

Diane Woodward, senior of Greenwood Central School, will enter State University Agriculture and Technical Institute for a two year course in Medical Laboratory Technology, according to Myron Phillips, Guidance Director.

She has been an honor student and participated in extra curriculm activities including: Band, 4 years; Chorus, 4 years; All-County Chorus; editor of yearbook; Varsity cheerleader, captain, senior year; girl's athletic association; nurses' aide; girl's ensemble; and National Honor Society.

Diane is the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Ward Woodward, Greenwood.

Berhired by the Steuben. County Board of Cooperative Educational Services. She and her husband plan to return to their home in Florida.

Myron Phillips, Director of Guidance, has announced that he plans to submit his resignation to the BOCES Board through which his services are engaged. He and his family plan to move to Norwich, N. Y., where Phillips has accepted a position on the guidance staff.

Upon recommendation of the Principal and the District Superintendent, Mrs. Margaret Fehl, teacher of Social Studies, and James DeMarte, teacher of English were placed on tenure effective Sentender.

James DeMarte, teacher of English were placed on tenure effective September 1, having satisfactorily completed a three year probationary term

Charity McCormick. was granted approval to the New York State Con-on Health, June 8, 9 and attend the New rerence on Her 10 at Buffalo.

Arthur Mills, Sr., a resident of the Greenwood Central School District was guest speaker recently of the 8th grade Social Studies class, which is taught by Mrs. Inca-Sutton. He discussed his several visits to Mexico and showed the students articles which he and Mrs. Mills had brought back with them such as a hand-tooled serape, a small rug, pottery, baskets, leather articles and jewelry.

Mills visit was in connection with class study of United States neighbors to the North and South and was part of an 8th grade So-cial Studies project being worked on by his grandson. Roger Mills.

## Race Track Rambles Cont'

into bad luck in the feature by spinning out in the No. 4 turn but still finished the race. This was really a thriller with the lead was really a turnier with the lead changing several times during the race. Pete Tingue, No. 22, finally worked his way up through the pack and took over the first slot when Dick Flaig spun out and managed to hold it until the next to last lap when evidentally something went wrong with his new to last lap when evidentally something went wrong with his new engine and he started dropping back. Eddie Anchor, No. 55, the old pro from LeRoy was right on hand to take over the lead and then drove a bumper to bumper race with Art Clark to nose him out at the finish line. Eddy hadhis car wound up so much that he was taking the turns almost was taking the turns almost broadside and Art just didn't have room to get by if he could have.

This marks the first time this season that the same driver has won a second feature so it is easto see that the cars are pretty well evenly matched with plenty of excitement in stock for the iest of the season.

At the Sportsman's Raceway in Ulysses Saturday evening, The Memorial Race was marked as an eventful affair with trophies being presented to the winners of each of the three divisions in front of a good sized attendance.

In the Modern Stock Division; Harold Sherwood from Ulysses

Harold Sherwood from Ulysses put up a great battle to win his beautiful trophy, while Warren Kenney from Lawrenceville came in a close second and Don Kio of Ulysses. placed third.

The Novice Class: Bud Williams of Woodhull. proudly walked away with his winners trophy while Chuck Burrows from Tioga, Pa., took the second slat and Eddie Fay from Belmont, N. Y., placed third. ed third.

Gabe Haynes from Galeton, Pa. beat out the rest of the "B" mod-ifieds in an action packed race to

victoriously carry off his trophy.

A new figure 8 track, the only one of its kind in this area, was built for the demolition race which offered the spectators a new attraction in the fast growing autoracing game. This race was marked with plenty of thrills and chills when several of the cars rolled demolished. Mandy Baer of Andover and Keith Wheaton of Ulysses ended up in a tie for first-place in this event.

We notice from the ad that ap-We notice from the ad that appears elsewhere in this week's issue, that Gaylord Miller, Track Proprietor, is featuring "Figure 8" racing beginning this week but can't quite figure but or visualization type of set up as we can't see what happens to the cars that drop back and are eventually lapped. Guess that interested fans will just have to take a look for will just have to take a look for themselves to see how this is done!

## Store Wide Remodeling Sale Continues to June 12th

Buy Your - Father's Day - Graduation Gifts At SAVINGS TO 60 PER CENT

Famous Make Watches At Half Price

Birth Stone Rings — Diamond Engagement Rings Wedding Rings — Tie Sets — Bill Folds

Hundreds of Items All Taken From Our Regular Stock Of Quality Merchandise

PRICED TO SAVE YOU UP TO 60 PER CENT

E. W. Grandall & Son

Main Street, Alfred

Serving This Area for Over 30 Years